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Research Analysis 

 

SB2001  lowers the annual spirits registration fee for brand label spirits from $375.00 to $75.00 

if the yearly spirits production remains below 53 gallons, and defines "Straw Testing" as the 

minimal consumption of alcohol by a licensed employee aged 21 or older for assessing beverage 

quality. 

 

The measure provides an exception to the quantity of alcoholic beverages allowed on premises, 

for educational training and tasting purposes as long as the tasting: 

• occurs on the licensed premises 

• supervised by the licensee 

• involves employees aged 21 or older; and 

• the employee's participation is voluntary, with limits on the quantity of alcohol per type (beer, 

wine, spirits, mixed beverages) and consumption by the employee doesn't exceed 12oz of beer, 6 

oz of wine and 1.3 oz of spirits in one day. 

 

Prepared By: Stefne Miller 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

This measure would reduce brand registration fees from $375 to $75 annually for spirits 

manufactures who produce less than 53 gallons per year. The following information was 

provided by officials from the Alcoholic Beverage Laws Enforcement Commission (ABLE): 

 

Statistics that pertain to how many gallons are produced by a brand licensee are not available, 

however a small number would qualify for a lower fee. A reduction in this fee will have a 

negative impact on revenues collected from mixed beverage licensing, but overall is not 

anticipated to have a material impact on the ABLE budget.  

 

Officials from the Oklahoma Tax Commission (OTC) provided the following analysis: 
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Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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